E-Board Meeting

April 29, 2011

Roll Call: Members present

Bruce Clark, Dan Skemp, Lonnie Matticks, Lance Coles, Jeff Kyle, Sheryl Stagg, Bryon Preminger, Mike Hansen, Don O’Hern and Peggy O’Gara-Stone.

Chuck Konig, Jon Arnold & Robin Arnold excused

Tentative Contract Discussion … votes due in by May 10th, 2011
LMOU Negotiations open 08/01/2011 – 09/30/2011.  Hopefully have an informational meeting sometime before that to discuss LMOU negotiations and DUO, SSDA’s, LSSA’s, Consolidations, Closings, Emergency Suspensions, etc
Fall Seminar in Cedar Rapids September 9-11 at the Marriott.  There will be a full audit by the trustees at this time.  Hansen suggested a mass e-mail vote for all E-Board members in the future when a regular audit needs to be cancelled.
Jon Arnold submitted motion to pay late travel vouchers.  Skemp Second.  Passed

Coles motion to pay Labor Center for Tri-State presentation.  Second by O’Gara-Stone. Passed
Sheryl Stagg from Bi-State Local reported that Hearing-Impairment costs were unexpected and requests help from the State to cover the payment for two people/2 hours at a time for a total of $1080.00.  Hansen made motion to help with costs incurred. Second by Skemp.  Passed
Bruce Clark would like to get back on track with Small Office Area Meetings.  Bruce suggested a meeting with all Area Reps to schedule a couple of meetings in each area for a total of 12 meeting per year.

Des Moines First Class Credit Union would like to be the official Postal Credit Union for the whole state.

Wisconsin Bus Trip a bust because bus broke down – union was reimbursed by Bus Company for Hy-Vee Credit Card charge to State.
Lance had motions …… will be attached.

Coles made motion to adjourn.  Second by Kyle

